
•	 20-22 March: WACOA 
sports carnival- Harvey

•	 2 April: Term 1 Concludes 
Student travel day

•	 3 April: Good Friday

•	 6 April: Easter Monday

•	 20 April: Term 2 
Commences Student  
travel day

•	 24 April: ANZAC service

•	 27 April: Public Holiday/ 
Residential Excursion

Important Dates 
to remember, Term 1: 
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From the  
Principal

It gives me great pleasure to 
welcome the College Community 
to the 2015 school year.  Following a 
very successful Marketing Program 
led by the College Board in 2013 
and 2014, the College is FULL!  With 
72 Beds at the Residential Campus, 
74 college students, including 6 day 
students and 2 MDHS residential 
students. A waiting list is now in 
operation.  Students in Year 10 have 
been able to bus in from Perenjori, 
Three Springs and Mingenew and 
with the addition of a Yalgoo Bus 
run in 2015.   The District High 
School Beds Program was always 
intended to remain in place while 
there were Residential positions 
available.   I thank Maryanne and 
Nadine, College Marketing Officers, 
for a sensational year in 2014 
resulting in pressure of places at 
the College this year.

A firm focus will remain on building 
and maintaining quality student 
numbers by the College Leadership 
Team.   Many things have come 
together to result in the increased 
demand for places including 
the IPS rebranding and status, 

an excellent, stable staff across 
teaching, farm and residential areas 
and the outstanding achievements 
of students and staff over the last 
couple of years that have been 
widely publicised and promoted.  
This of course includes the Colleges 
fine record of 100% Graduation 
over many years.

I publicly congratulate the year 
12 class of 2014 on their fine 
achievements, 100% WACE 
Graduation and employment 
or further education or training 
placement.   This class was great 
to work with and while there were 
some bumpy moments, the group 
as a whole made a fine contribution 
to the college.  I wish them all every 
success for the future, especially 
the students who took the loss of 
their apprenticeships as part of the 
scholarship program in their stride.  

We have had an excellent start to 
the 2015 academic year; there is a 
great vibe around the college and 
the standard of student behaviour 
and conduct has been very good.  
Classes are now running very 
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smoothly and changes required to the timetable 
have now settled.   The extra student numbers 
have resulted in more Teaching FTE, and I welcome 
Ms Julie Burr and Miss Nadine Hollamby who 
are teaching Agriculture and thank them for the 
contribution that they have made already to our 
highly experienced teaching staff. 

2015 has seen the re-introduction of ATAR classes 
with a large group of Year 11 students joining with 
Morawa DHS on Tuesdays and Thursdays for English 
and Math, and ATAR Plant and Animal Production 
Systems classes running at the college.  A number 
of students are doing either 3 or 4 ATAR subjects, 
the largest group we have had in many years.  
While this puts a little extra pressure on students to 
ensure that they have all work completed and up to 
date, I remind students that Year 11 and 12 are busy 
years and students must ensure that they make a 
commitment to work hard to produce their best 
work and the best possible result on Graduation.  
Having said this, I have been very impressed so far 
with our ATAR students and their positive attitude 
and commitment to give their best.

I encourage you and your children/friends to like 
the College Facebook page, to stay connected with 
coming events and everyday happenings at the 
College.   Students have signed permission for the 
use of photos in printed and online publications 
and this covers the Facebook page, however if you 
or your child don’t wish to be part of this cyber 
communication, please email me to indicate this.

In December 2014 the College hosted the annual Ag 
Educators Conference in conjunction with DAFWA 
and the WA Colleges of Agriculture.   Over 140 
delegates took part in the event over two and a half 
days where nine concurrent sessions of Professional 
Learning were run.   This was a great opportunity 
to showcase the college facilities, staff and student 
work and the agricultural industry of the northern 

wheat belt.   I thank all college staff and industry 
partners for their contribution to a very successful 
conference.  

College Uniform – I remind all students and 
parents that the college uniform is mandatory for 
all students.   Valuable time is wasted discussing 
uniform for a limited group of students who don’t 
have all uniform items.   All students must wear 
black leather school shoes (not VANS or similar), 
black belt, broad brimmed hat and the correct class 
or shed uniform.  (Denim in not part of the uniform)  
Please contact Mrs Margaret Hogben if your son or 
daughter does not have all uniform items.

Mobile Phones - Phones are not to be taken to 
school.  Students are welcome to use school phones 
for urgent calls when necessary.   Phones will be 
confiscated for five days at both the Residential 
and School sites when this rule is not adhered to.  I 
appreciate and thank you for your reinforcement of 
this message.

Hats - I remind students and parents that broad 
brimmed hats must be worn in Terms 1 and 4 and 
students must also have a water bottle for Farm and 
Shed days.

College Diary - It is expected that all students will 
have this with them at all times to help organise 
homework and study; it is also a requirement for 
leaving class.

We are already on the road to another very busy year 
where students have already gone to Adventure 
World and the Gin Gin Bull Sale.   In the coming 
weeks we have School Photo’s on Tuesday of week 
6, Swimming Carnival on Friday of week 6 and the 
Harvey Ag Sports Carnival on the weekend of week 
7.  I remind students that while every endeavour is 
made to ensure that students have every possible 
opportunity, they must ensure that they remain up 
to date with class work.  

Dean Carslake             dean.carslake@education.wa.edu.au

From the  
Principal
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2015 is the third year that the college has operated 
as part of an Independent Public School Cluster 
with Morawa District High School.  The three year 
IPS Review will take place in the first half of 2015 
with a School Self-review taking place in Term 1 
and a visit by independent Reviewers from the 
Department of Education Services on the 5th and 
6th of May.   Reviewers will meet with the school 
leadership Team, Board and interview students, 
staff and college community members.  A report is 
then written and published on the schools on-line 
website.  Preparations for the review are well in hand 
and I thank all college staff for their contribution to 
this review and the school improvement cycle.

There are many exciting things planned for the 2015 
school year and I encourage you to be involved, to 
support your child’s education and to promote the 
college whenever you can. Communication is one 
of the keys to a successful boarding experience and 
I encourage all parents and guardians to contact the 
college should any issue arise, academic, residential 

or social.   All staff can be contacted via phone or 
email and look forward to assisting you to get the 
best possible outcome for your student.

With recent summer rain, I am hoping that we are 
up for a good year farm wise, knowing that we 
are set for another great year of rural agricultural 
education at Morawa.

With every best wish.

Firstly, a big welcome to all new and returning 
students and their families.  The first month or so 
has been very busy but most students seem to have 
settled into the new school year very well.  

OLNA testing is about to happen for most Year 10 
students and some Year 11s.  Under the New WACE, 
OLNA testing began for Year 10 last year.  All students 
need to achieve Level 3 in OLNA (or have achieved 
Band 8 in NAPLAN in Year 9) to achieve graduation 
at the end of Year 12.  We take our part in this very 
seriously and do our best to enable students to 
achieve this, if they have not already done so.  

Year 11 students who attended the WACOA Morawa 
would have received a statement with their child’s 
Semester Two report at the end of last year, stating 
their OLNA levels.  If you have any questions, please 
phone or email to ask for any additional information 
you may need in this area.    

Year 11 students have started on the “New WACE” 
syllabus for the four core classroom subjects, with 
collaboration with Morawa District High School to 
enable both schools to cater as well as possible for 
ATAR and Foundation levels in Maths and English. 

Lorraine Pederick 	     lorraine.pederick@education.wa.edu.au

From the  
Deputy Principal 

Dean Carslake               dean.carslake@education.wa.edu.au

From the  
Principal
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Lorraine Pederick 	      lorraine.pederick@education.wa.edu.au

From the  
Deputy Principal 

RAINFALL –January 28mm
                      February 7mm
                      March 45 mm
                      
CROPPING
350 tonne of lime has been carted using the college 
truck and has been spread at the rate of 2.5 t per 
hectare with more lime to be spread before seeding.
The College cropping program has been completed 
by Craig Topham from Agrarian Management and 
myself. Varieties are the same as 2014 but we will be 
sowing Canola in 2015.
Paddock feed is very low and we have been forced 
to hand feed for a number of weeks now but with 
the recent rain events green feed should start to 
appear over the next few days and will take some 
pressure of our feed stocks.

CATTLE
All Gelbvieh Calves have been weaned and we will 
be culling a number of calves over the next week 
or so. Pregnancy testing of the Gelbvieh cows will 
be carried out soon and we are expecting to cull a 

small number of cows.
The College has recently purchased three Gelbvieh 
heifers from Glendale Farm at Serpentine for the 
replacement stock.

After a number of years away from the Gingin Bull 
Sale we have finally entered three bulls for auction. 
Mr McKenzie, Mr Hook and three year twelve 
students travelled to Gingin in the truck and ute 
on Wednesday the 4th March to prepare and help 
set up for the sale on Thursday. Mr Purser and Mrs 
Milloy -Rakich travelled on Thursday morning with 
the remaining year twelve students. 

The three bulls were up for auction on the day 
and we finished up selling two for the prices of 
$3750 and $3000. Amy Matthew’s parents were 
the winning bidders on Bull Mowag Jordan, paying 
$3750. The Matthew’s have had three daughters 
who have attended the College and they have been 
supporting the college by purchasing a number of 
bulls over these years.   

 Both schools are running their own General classes 
in these areas.  At the College, we are running both 
an ATAR and General course in Plant Production 
systems and Animal Production Systems, to enable 
students to work at their appropriate levels in these 
subjects.  There is no Foundation level available by 
the Department of Education for Plant and Animal.  

In closing, let me repeat that we welcome your 
comments and questions.   Although it may 
sometimes take a few days to get back to you at 
times,. We do our best to keep you informed.  

Gavin Clark 	                   gavin.clark@education.wa.edu.au

From the  
Farm Manager
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A special mention must go to Matthew Pyke, Alby 
Kelly and Amy Matthews who helped set up the 
sale and pushed Bulls up to the sale ring all day. The 
stock agents were very impressed with those three 
student’s stock handling skills.     
 
SHEEP
95 Merino wether lambs sold for $85 hd.
During February we were lucky enough to have 
had two Trainers from Australian Wool Innovations 
deliver training to a number of Year Twelve students 
interested in shearing and wool handling. 

Over three days the students had the opportunity 
to learn how to drag and shear, throw fleeces 
and class wool. A number of the students had 
participated in shearing in Year Eleven but needed 
to refine their skills. 

PIGS
Porker sales to Hagan’s Abattoir Geraldton are 
still holding steady and should continue over the 
coming months.

In mid-January we installed a Coolgro mist spray 
system in the sow shed and is set to come on 
every thirty minutes for four minutes once the 
temperature reaches 30c, and keeps the sows cool 
during the hottest parts of the day.

Twelve Gilts have been purchased from PIC Australia 
which should be delivered mid-March. The Gilts are 

replacements for some of our ageing sows.

GENERAL
After many months of waiting we have finally 
received our new fertiliser/grain bin to replace 
the very old Jetstream 5 in 1 bin. The new bin is 
hydraulic driven, can hold more product and has 
better safety features.

We have also taken delivery of our new Hardi 4000 
80ft Navigator Sprayer to replace the old Hardi 
3500 60ft Navigator Sprayer.

Gavin Clark 			   gavin.clark@education.wa.edu.au

From the  
Farm Manager
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Steve Taylor 		  steven.taylor@education.wa.edu.au

From the  
Residential Manager
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Already, Term 1 is coming to an end and the school 
year is forging ahead with its usual gathering of 
momentum and issues.
Student personality traits are starting to cause 
some concerns with regards to Bullying. One of the 
biggest errors students make is not reporting the 
issue to staff as soon as it happens because they are 
scared of a negative reaction or the conflict this may 
cause. When we do not speak up about things that 
concern us, the college environment as a whole 
including relationships and academic results suffer.

To CHOOSE RESPECT is to make a conscious effort 
to:
•	 Treat others with respect, no matter how they 

treat you.
•	 Treat yourself with respect.
•	 Forgive others who do not treat you with respect.
•	 Resist your natural desire to pay back or take 

revenge.
•	 Apologise when you do not treat others with 

respect.
•	 Support others who are not being treated with 

respect.
•	 Ask for support when others do not treat you 

with respect.

Once again if your son/daughter feels this is 
happening please let staff know so we can deal with 
their concerns

General Behaviour
All students enrolling at the College must read and 
sign their acceptance of the Student Hand Book and 
understand that inappropriate behaviour will be 
dealt with according to the Management Student 
Behaviour policies.

Mobile Phones
Mobile phones have many benefits, but they also 
pose many possible problems in a residential 
situation. If parents wish to provide a student with a 
mobile phone, the following conditions apply:
•	 Students will not be permitted to carry mobile 

phones during normal instructional hours.
•	 Phone calls can be made and received only 

during times designated as free or recreation 
time, not during meal times, or compulsory 
prep time, or where the use is likely to cause 
annoyance or inconvenience to others.

•	 Students with camera phones are reminded that 
it is illegal to photograph any person without 
their consent. 

Parents and students are reminded that phones will 
be confiscated for five days if students break this 
policy.

General Health and Sickness
Students at all times must maintain the utmost of 
hygiene, as the poor actions of one can very quickly 
impact on others whilst living in a communal 
environment. Staff at the College are not General 
Physicians and is not able to make judgements about 
medical conditions. If requested by the student, or 
deemed necessary by the staff member, a doctor’s 
appointment will be made. Students, unwell, will be 
confined to the sick bay to recuperate. Parents will 
be notified if this condition persists.
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Thefts
These are difficult to investigate while students allow 
other students in their dorms and fail to secure their 
rooms when unattended.   I would like to remind 
parents that students have the opportunity to hand 
money into residential staff for safe keeping; this is 
placed in the student’s personal file in a lockable 
cabinet. 

Weekend Leave
I  would like to remind parents that written permission 
must arrive at the college by no later than 9.00pm 
Thursday in the week of departure. Leave will not be 
approved in the following circumstances:
•	 Appropriate parental authority not 	 	     	
	 forthcoming.
•	 Student is gated for disciplinary reasons.
•	 Students rostered on farm duty.
We know parents will support the college’s policies 
and we realise there maybe exceptions and will deal 
with these when the need arises.
 
General Leave and Travel
The college provides transport ONLY on the 
assigned student travel day to and from Geraldton 
via Dongara for all closed weekends and term breaks. 
Transport requirements outside normal authorised 
Department of Education scheduled travel days 
will incur an out of pocket cost to parents for fuel. 
Parents are asked if possible to make specialist 
appointments during term breaks. If for any reason 
you require your son/daughter to leave during 
school hours, permission must be approved by the 
Principal. 

Travel Arrangements
Transport details for your son/daughter must be 
faxed to the college (99711334/99711351) by no 
later than Monday in the week of departure. I wish 
to remind parents/guardians it is your responsibility 
to book your son/daughter Transwa tickets. 

Travel Arrangements Term Break Thursday 2nd April 
2015
•	 Parents may collect their son/daughter 

Wednesday 1st April from 4:00pm at the hostel.
•	 Perth students need to be booked on 
Transwa departing Dongara Thursday 2nd April at 
09:20 am arriving Perth at 2:30pm.
•	 Dongara students need to be collected from 
Transwa Stop Thursday 2nd April at 09:10am.
•	 Geraldton students will need to be collected 
from the Geraldton Railway Station Thursday 2nd 
April approx 10:30am. 
•	 Other arrangements, please notify the 
College A.S.A.P. with your details. 
•	 Geraldton Airport students will be 
transported by separate vehicle to the airport 
45mins prior to departure.

PLEASE NOTE RETURN DATE FOR TERM 2 – MONDAY 
20th APRIL 2015

Travel Arrangements Term 2 Start Monday 20th 
April 2015
•	 Parents may return their son/daughter to 
the hostel between 12:00pm – 5:00pm.
•	 Perth students need to be booked on 
Transwa departing Perth at Monday 20th April 
departing 08:30am arriving Geraldton Railway 
Station at 2:30pm.
Or Alternatively (Less Travel)
•	 Perth students need to be booked on 
Transwa departing Perth at Monday 20th April 
departing 07:15am arriving Morawa at 1:10pm.
•	 Geraldton students will be collected from 
the Geraldton Railway Station Monday 20th April at 
2:30pm. 

Steve Taylor 		    steven.taylor@education.wa.edu.au

From the  
Residential Manager

Western Australian College of Agriculture - Morawa

•	 Dongara students will be collected from the 
Transwa stop Monday 20th April at 4:15pm.
•	 Geraldton Airport students will be picked 
up and transported by separate vehicle from the 
airport

Bookings can be made up to six months in advance 
from anywhere in Australia on 1300 6622 05. 
Please confirm times are correct with Transwa. 

ANZAC Weekend 25th – 27th April 2015
Transport details for your son/daughter must be 
faxed to the college (99711334/99711351) by no 
later than Monday in the week of departure. Parents 
who wish to allow their son/daughter to return 
home PLEASE ensure we have this information ASAP. 
Students remaining in residence will be transported 
to Geraldton on Monday for movies and a meal.

College Interstate Excursion
Interstate Excursion 18th July – 28th July 2015

Thank you for your “expression of interest” with 
45 students now listed and growing. Negotiations 
with the relevant tour operators (Away We Go Tours) 
and the airline (Qantas/Virgin) have progressed 
as far as possible until final numbers are known. 
Unfortunately we are limited to 40 students, who 
will be accepted as deposits are received. Please see 
attached letter.

The College Code of Behaviour states “Respect 
property belonging to both the College and 
individuals”. Regardless of the intent of the Code 
of Behaviour, students need to be informed that 
anything bought onto the College property is done 
so at their own risk. ALTHOUGH ALL DUE CARE IS 
TAKEN, THE COLLEGE ACCEPTS NO RESPONSIBILITY 
FOR LOSS, DAMAGE OR THEFT TO ITEMS BOUGHT 
ONTO THE PROPERTY BY STUDENTS.

I would appreciate any feedback from your 
conversations with your son/daughter. We aim in 
the hostel to meet the needs of students and parents 
and rely on feedback to ensure we are successful, if 
not then we can take steps to address any concerns. 
I am contactable on 99711237 or mobile 0409 048 
975.

Steve Taylor 		     steven.taylor@education.wa.edu.au

From the  
Residential Manager
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John Ryan		                   John.ryan2@Education.wa.edu.au

From the HEAD  
OF Engineering

I am looking forward to working with the students 
this year in the new workshop. During the Christmas/ 
New Year break I spent some time talking with 
business owners about some of the new equipment 
we have in our workshop. They were impressed by 
the equipment that students were being inducted 
to use, and they gave me valuable feedback on 
what aspects of learning future employees need to 
be instructed in.

Currently the Year 12 students are either working 
on their major projects or completing various skill 
exercises which involve the use of specific machinery 
in the workshop. Also, the Year 12 students will be 
completing set theory work and will be practising 
their positional Arc Welding skills.

The Year 11 students will be completing a series of 
set projects which involve the use of the workshop 
machinery. The students will be inducted on the 
operational procedures and the PPE requirements 
for each of the machines. Also, the students will be 
given set welding exercises using the MIG welder. It 
is important that the students be able to set up the 

MIG welder correctly to complete various welding 
tasks.

The Year 10 students will be inducted into using 
selected workshop equipment. The students will 
initially be given the opportunity to complete three 
set projects: a sheet metal tool box, a metal chipping 
hammer, and metal dice. 

A new innovation this year will be “Student of the 
Month” for Engineering. Any student from Years 
10,11 & 12 is eligible for the award. The award will 
be given to a student who has demonstrated sound 
skills and has a positive work ethic in the workshop. 
The student will be presented with a certificate 
which will go in their personal file.

Cheers, John Ryan
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As with any year the 2015 school year has started at a 
rapid pace and hasn’t slowed any with lots of activities, 
camps and excursions happening for our students along 
with the day-to-day learning in classrooms on the farm 
and in the sheds.

Thank you to parents for your patience on Enrolment 
Day to see the Administration Staff and myself.   I 
apologise for the waiting time and will try to arrange 
this differently for 2016.  Your thoughts and ideas on this 
would be appreciated.

Contributions, Fees and Charges:
For those parents/care givers who have applied for the 
(SAS) Secondary Assistance Scheme and the Uniform 
Allowance, your payments have been applied to your 
child’s billing account.

Boarding Away From Home Allowance ($2105 
BAHA): All families who have a student boarding at the 
Residential Campus are eligible for a BAHA allowance 
of $2105. (This excludes those students who receive 
ABStudy Boarding).   If you are in receipt of the (AIC) 
Assistance for Isolated Children allowance we require a 
copy of your statement you would have received from 
Centrelink and a signed application form.  For those not 
receiving the AIC you are still eligible for an Agricultural 
Colleges Special Subsidy of $2105.  Please contact me at 
the college for an application form if you haven’t already 
completed one.

All Boarding Parents please note that boarding fees 
payments are to be up to date as per arrangements by 
the end of Term 1 to enable boarders to return for Term 
2.

Student Update Forms: This form is included in this 
envelope with your newsletter.   Please check that all 
information is correct, make any necessary changes or 
additions, sign and return to the college by mail, fax or 
email.

Communication is the Key. Please keep us informed of 
your current contact details so we can keep in regular 
touch with you.   Email is the preferred option of 

communication due to the distance of families from the 
college.  All staff have separate emails which are listed in 
their heading, in this newsletter.

Those students who attended the Adventure World 
Excursion have been charged for that.  I will charge those 
students attending the Harvey Ag Wing Sports Carnival 
once I have an up-to-date student list. This is $150.

Canberra Tour:  All those who expressed an interest 
in the Canberra-Snowies-Gold Coast tour have been 
charged the $200 deposit.  If you decide not to attend 
this is refundable up until the flight names have been 
secured and the next payment is made.  We are now 
requesting an additional $500 payment for the flights.  
A letter with the most up to date costings will also be 
included with this newsletter.   It sounds like Mr Taylor 
has a rewarding, fun and educational tour planned.  Four 
staff will accompany the students. The staff attending 
are yet to be determined but Mr Steve Taylor will be the 
Tour Leader. Any enquiries regarding the tour can be 
directed to him on 99711237.

Year 12  Excursion:  Miss Gaunt has been working 
hard to plan a Year 12 Dinner event.  We had hoped 
to join the Cunderdin Ag College on their boat cruise 
in Perth but the date clashed with other events.  Miss 
Gaunt will keep the Year 12s informed on the progress 
of this; the cost will be $50 which has been charged to 
your billing account.

Leavers Jumpers: We have charged each Year 12 
students $100 for the 2015 Leavers Jackets.  This is a 
maximum cost and the billing item will be adjusted once 
a firm cost is known and the Jackets have been received.

Statements: I will endeavour to post home your 
statement twice a term.  The first statement is with this 
envelope that the newsletter came in.  If I have received 
your BAHA application form and sufficient information 
I will receipt the $2105 to your statement and the AIC 
payments from your statements so will have a clear view 
of what your balance or credit will be.  Please feel free to 
email or phone me anytime during office hours for any 
queries or questions.

 

Bronwyn Thornton	     bronwyn.thornton@education.wa.edu.au

From the  
Business Manager
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Maryanne Milloy-Rakich & Nadine Hollamby

From the  
Marketing Team

Marg Hogben

From the  
Library & I.T.

After a frenetic pace last year in Marketing we have 
taken a more considered approach for the start of 
2015 - assessing what worked for us in 2014 and 
what didn’t.  We have already begun planning for 
shows, field days and school visits, and are looking 
at perhaps including a couple of more shows into 
our calendar.  We will keep you posted on that.

This term we are off to Canningvale College, Karratha 
and Yanchep DHS, talking to students, parents and 
showcasing the College overall.
The College Open Day has been moved back to 
the more traditional Saturday timeslot, so pencil in 
August the 8th.  This is a great day for the students, 
families and staff. its our day to show off the College 
and all the hard work everyone does.

We have already had three articles appear in the 
papers; this is great for the students and staff 
featured in the stories.  We hope to have more press 
releases later in the term.  Don’t forget to like “WA 
College of Agriculture Morawa” on Facebook – this 

is a great way to keep with the daily events at the 
College as well any information relevant to family 
and friends.

Western Australian College of Agriculture - Morawa

Welcome to our existing students and parents and 
also a big welcome to our new students and parents.
Just a note to let you know that we have a 
comprehensive Library at the College.

We have Non-Fiction books relating to our subjects 
and we also have a range of Fiction books, available 
for loan to the students.

Perhaps, a book to read at prep time……
I am always on the lookout to purchase new 
resources, so let your students know that if they are 
after anything specific, or have a favourite author I 

will do all I can to get in what they may be looking 
for.
Please make sure your students borrow some books 
from the Library.

Western Australian College of Agriculture - Morawa

nadine Hollamby	  Nadine.Hollamby@education.wa.edu.au

From the 
tEACHER OF PLANT
PRODUCTION SYSTEMS

Hi Readers, 
Please allow me to introduce myself. I am a former 
plant and soils researcher turned Plant teacher 
however you may know me as the Colleges 
Marketing officer. In 2015 I am continuing to 
undertake marketing with Maryanne as well 
as entering the classroom. Joining me in the 
classroom for first term while I complete my final 
obligations for my teaching degree is Mrs Julie 
Burr, a very experienced and enthusiastic teacher 
currently residing in Irwin. Having two teachers in 
the classroom is proving to be very beneficial for 
students because we can spend  one on one time 
whith each student.

Some of the topics covered include 
•	 	 Soil pH, structure and health 
•	 Propagating native plants

•	 The nitrogen cycle

Thank you to Leonie Andrews of Morawa for 
teaching year 11 students how to propogate native 
plants. We appriciate your time and the donation of 
pots, trays, bottles and potting mix. 

The 2015 Student Council is made up of three 
students from each year group and two staff 
members. 

From Year 12 we have Matt, Holly and Alby, Year 11’s 
are Caitlyn, Mike and Arran and the Year 10s are Jess, 
Mikyla and Ashlee. 

The council meets once a fortnight on a Wednesday 
afternoon and is led by Ms Gaunt and Mr Taylor. 
Already this year, the council has had discussions 
about fundraising for the Canberra Snowy Mountain 
Trip, the Year 12s car shed, repainting the hostel 
gazebo, resurfacing the driveways around the 
hostel, and the 2015 Ball.

 On the 6th of March, with the assistance of Ms Gaunt, 
the Year 12 student council members, Mr King and 
Mr Purser, the Council managed to fundraise over 
$1000, at the local Morawa Bowing Club, to put 
towards the Canberra Trip. This was just the first of 
many fundraising events planned for this year.

Student Council
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AMANDA GAUNT & STEVE TAylor
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Western Australian College of Agriculture - Morawa

Payments can be made by any of the following means: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

In person: Administration Office 
  WA College of Agriculture 
Morawa 
  Waddilove Road 
  MORAWA WA  6623 

 

Mail: WA College of Agriculture Morawa 
  PO Box 15 
  MORAWA WA  6623 

 

Internet:  
Ac Name: WA College of Agriculture 
Morawa 
  Bank:  Bankwest 
Morawa 
  BSB:  306024 
  Account #: 0110988 

 

 
EFTPOS: EFTPOS Facility is now available.  

Fees may be paid either 
in person or by 
telephone, using credit 
card. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

PAYMENT BY CREDIT CARD AUTHORISATION 
 

I        authorise WA College of Agriculture Morawa to debit my: 
        (cardholder name)         

Mastercard             VISA
      

 

 

 
For the amount of              being payment for:       
               (quote invoice number or student name) 
 
 

CARD No:                          Expiry:           
 
 
 
 
 

Name on Card:           Signature:       

$            
   

Western Australian College of Agriculture - MorawaWestern Australian College of Agriculture - Morawa

Term 1 & 2 Planner 2015
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WK Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun
5 2

Labour Day
3 4

Reporting to Parents 
VET implementation

5
Gingin Bull Sale

Yr 12 Students

6 7
Heath 
Black

8

6 9 10
FOTEK

11 12 13
WACOA 

& MDHS 
Swimming 

Carnival

14 15

7 16
CAAC Exec 

meeting

DFES Course
Year 11 & some 

Year 12’s

17 18

IPS BOARD 
MEETING

19 20 21 22

8 23 24
APS&PPS course 
advisory meeting

25 26 27 28 29

9 30 31
Grip Leadership
Student Council 

& Dorm Prefects - 
Geraldton

1 April 2
End Term 1 – 

student Travel 
Day

SCFM Training: Principal 
& BM

3
Good Friday

4 5
Easter 

Day

6
Easter Monday

7
IPS REVIEW

Due to DoE

8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

WACOA Sports Carnival-Harvey

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS
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 ~ the right to learn ~ the right to teach free from disruption ~ the right to courtesy and respect ~ 

 

COLLEGE CHARTER 
All Staff and Students are guided by our College Charter: 

All students have the right to learn.

All Teachers have the right to teach free from disruption.

All Students and Staff have the right to be treated courteously and with 
respect.

All Students and Staff have the right to work in a clean and safe 
environment.

All Students and Staff have the right to have their property cared for and 
respected.

All Students and Staff have the right to expect all members of the school 
community to uphold the Department of Education regulations concerning 

attendance, smoking and obeying all reasonable instructions.

 ~ the right to teach free from disruption ~ obey all reasonable instructions ~ respect of property ~ 
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